
February 6th,192

Samuel 21, Kerr ,Bsq ., 
116 Walpole Avenue, 
Toronto, Ont.

Dear Hr. Kerr:-

With further referenoo to 
your letter of January 27th, 1 am to-day In 
receipt of a letter from Hajor-General Williams, 
as follows:-

”1 have just received yours of 
the 2nd instant, recommending Samuel 71. 
Kerr, 115 Walpole Avenue,Toronto, for 
appointment to the Ontario Provincial 
Police Force, and I note your favourable 
remarks on his behalf, also where Dr. 
Fraser, the head of the Presbyterian 
College, will do likewise.

Kerr has not yet applied for a 
position in the Force, but when he does 
1 shall be only too glad to see what can b 
be done for him. At the present moment 
the Force is over establishment ahd there 
are some one thousand applications bn hand, 
nearly all of which are from returned non, 
for consideration for the first vacancy.
You will therefore understand the position 
of affairs.''

Tours faithfully,


